
Burwood Heights Primary School’s goal is to educate the whole child. Our students will be at the heart of  

every thing we do. 

 

NEWSLETTER NO.10    THURSDAY 15TH JUNE 2017 

WEBSITE ADDRESS is burwoodhps.vic.edu.au/ 

THURSDAY 22ND JUNE REPORTS TO PARENTS 

FRIDAY 23RD JUNE SNOW EXCURSION – SENIOR SCHOOL 

MONDAY 26TH JUNE CURRICULUM DAY 

FRIDAY 30TH JUNE TERM TWO  ENDS– DISMISSAL 2.30PM 

MONDAY 17TH JULY TERM THREE COMMENCES 

MONDAY 24TH JULY SCHOOL COUNCIL 

TUESDAY 1ST AUGUST ENGLISH 

WEDNESDAY 2ND AUGUST KINDERGARTEN ART SHOW 

TUESDAY 15TH AUGUST ICAS  - MATHEMATICS 

TUESDAY 22ND AUGUST PREP – FIRE EDUCATION 

MONDAY 28TH AUGUST SCHOOL COUNCIL 

FRIDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER SCHOOL PRODUCTION 

MONDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER CURRICULUM DAY – STUDENT FREE 

FRIDAY 22ND SEPTEMBER END OF TERM THREE 

MONDAY 9TH OCTOBER TERM FOUR COMMENCES 

MONDAY 16TH OCTOBER SCHOOL COUNCIL 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL … Esther Wood 

 

STUDENT REPORTS 

 
You will receive your child’s report on 22nd June.  

This is the first of two written reports, the other 

being in December. I know that many of you have 

received informal feedback regularly from the 

classroom teacher. 

 

This report will have a general comment by the 

class teacher and there will be progress information 

about your child in all areas of the curriculum. 

Further information and specific details will be 

discussed at the parent/Teacher Interview the 

following Monday, 26th June. 

 

I have been most pleased with the progress the 

students have made in Semester One, as I am sure 

you will be also.  

 

As you spend time reading and reflecting on the 

Report, remember, that there is more to learning 

than grades – and the impact that we have on our 

children as learners can be significant. Ensure you 

praise in a way that keeps them focussed on the 

process of learning to improve outcomes, resilience 

and motivation. 

 

It is extremely important that you celebrate your 

child’s achievements and be proud of what they 

have learnt socially, emotionally and academically. 

Do not compare them to others as students are all 

different and develop at their own rate. Students 

want to know you love them, that you are proud of 

them and that whatever they have achieved is 

wonderful, if they have tried their best …and 

enjoyed school and had fun.  

 

I’m sure you all want emotionally healthy children 

who love school and love learning.  

 

 

 



SCHOOL PERFORMANCE – SEPTEMBER 15th  

 

 “Robin and the Sherwood Hoodies”. You are all in 

for such a wonderful evening of entertainment on 

September 15th. 

This production has a little of everything for 

everyone and for those who have enjoyed the story 

of Robin Hood over time, you will appreciate this 

interpretation of the tale of the rollicking protector 

of the oppressed.  

Robin Hood and his band of merry men have 

brought a smile to the face of young and old with 

their exploits in “righting wrongs!” 

Please make sure you have the 15th September in 

your diary. 

 

PLEASE NOTE  

 NEXT ASSEMBLY JULY 21ST 

There will not be another assembly this term, due to 

the conduct of Senior Winter Sports tomorrow and 

students being dismissed at 2.30pm on the last 

Friday of term. 

 

CURRICULUM DAY PLANNED 

 

 
 

Our second of four Curriculum Day for 2017 will 

be held on Monday 26th June. This early notice 

should assist parents in arranging care for their 

child/children if required. 

 

Staff will be having planning sessions in the 

morning and, in the afternoon until early evening, 

staff will be available for Parent/Teacher 

Interviews. 

 

STATE TENNIS FINALS 

 
Ryosuke Shibuya played extremely well however 

was defeated in the State Tennis Semi-finals. I 

congratulate him on his success to date. 

 

 

BULLYING 

 
All schools have a policy regarding “Bullying”. The 

definition of “bullying” in our school policy states 

that “A person is bullied when someone, or a 

group of people, deliberately upset or hurt 

another person or damage their property, 

reputation or social; acceptance on more than 

one occasion. There is an imbalance in power in 

incident of bullying with the bully or bullies 

having more power at the time due to age, size, 

status or other reasons.” 

 

Single incidents, conflicts or fights between equals, 

whether in person or online, are not defined as 

bullying; however these conflicts need to be 

addressed and resolved. 

 

Online bullying (sometimes referred to as 

cyberbullying) is bullying carried out through the  

Internet or mobile device. Not all online issues are 

bullying.  

 

DIVISION  

 
Both Ebony Wuttke, Tricia Lan and Nicholas 

Bould competed on 8th June in the Whitehorse 

Division Cross Country. All three athletes are to be 

congratulated on their results of finishing in the top 

third of those competing. 

WELL DONE! 

 

 

STUDENT IMMUNISATION RECORDS 

This is a reminder for all members of our school 

community that all students are required to present 

an immunisation certificate on entry to school. 

 
When we are informed of an infectious disease in 

our school we must follow the Department directive 

that un-immunised children are sent home until the 

risk of infection is passed.  

These measures of exclusion are applied to ensure 

the health and wellbeing of all our students and 

their families. 

PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR CHILD’S 

IIMMUNISATION RECORDS ARE GIVEN TO 

THE OFFICE.  

 



Dance Fair and Dance Stars 
It has been a busy term of dance competitions as the students entered both Dance Fair and Dance Stars 

Choreographic Competitions. The students had to choreograph their own items, except for the ‘Learnt 

Work’ section at Dance Fair, and worked hard at home and school to perfect their routines, organise 

costumes, props and hairstyles. A huge congratulations to all the students who competed. You were a 

pleasure to work with, as your enthusiasm and dedication to dance was evident in each and every rehearsal. 

A special congratulations to the following students who achieved first, second and third. 

Dance Stars Grade 6 Heat – Friday 5th May 

Tori and Holly – Duo -  2nd Place 

 

 

Dance Stars Grade 5 Heat – Friday 19th May 

Imogen – Solo – 1st Place 

Sierra – Solo – 2nd Place 

Giada and Rachel – Duo – 2nd Place 

Dion, Olivia, Sierra, Imogen, Rachel and Giada- Team – 2nd Place 

 

 

Dance Stars Grand Final Grade 5 and 6 – Friday 2nd June 

Imogen – Solo Grade 5 – 1st Place 

Sierra – Solo Grade 5– 3rd Place 

Holly and Tori – Duo Grade 6 -  1st Place 

Rachel and Giada – Duo Grade 5– 2nd Place 

Olivia, Dion, Giada, Rachel, Imogen and Sierra– Team Grade 5 - 2nd Place 

 

 

Dance Fair Grade 6 – Saturday 27th May 

Frances – Solo – 3rd Place 

Tori and Holly – Duo – 1st Place 

Tarana and Frances – Duo – 2nd Place 

Ashlee and Khushi – Duo – 3rd Place 

Simran, Tricia and Aj – Team – 3rd Place 

Holly, Caoimhe, Khushi, Ashlee, Frances, Tarana and Tori – Learnt Work – 2nd Place 

 

 

Dance Fair Grade 5 – Saturday 3rd June 

Imogen – Solo  – 2nd Place 

Sierra – Solo – 3rd Place 

Sierra and Imogen – Duo – 1st Place 

Olivia, Dion, Giada, Rachel, Imogen and Sierra– Team  – 1st Place 

Olivia, Dion, Giada, Rachel, Imogen and Sierra– Learnt Work  – 1st Place 

 

A huge thank-you to Miss King, Mrs Chi and Miss Ralph for assisting at the competitions and to all the 

families and friends of the students who assisted with costumes and came to support the students.  

 

 

Jennifer Whiteoak 

Performing Arts Co-ordinator 

 

 

 



 

DANCEBEAT Concert 

 
On Tuesday, 30th May, eight students from the Senior School represented Burwood Heights Primary School at 

the North Eastern Region Victorian Schools Concert. The concert brought together over two hundred and fifty 

primary school students to perform traditional and contemporary choral works. Students were privileged in 

being able to perform at Hamer Hall under the direction of renowned composer and choral director, Mark 

O’Leary. 

 

The students confidently performed a variety of songs and dances in English and other languages. This was a 

challenge as many of these songs were not what you would normally hear in everyday life. We are very proud 

of the students’ high level of music performance and how well they behaved as representatives of the school 

community. A big thank you to Ms Bakopanos and Miss Ferwerda for making attendance at the event possible. 

 

Here are some of the highlights from the students: 

I loved meeting new friends from other schools – Megan 

I enjoyed performing at Hamer Hall – Tricia 

My highlight was learning new music and dances – AJ  

I loved exploring the Arts Centre for the first time - Frances 

  

 

 

Congratulations Fiona, Grace, Megan, Caoimhe, Sarah, Tricia, AJ and Frances! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

School Photos  
We know youõre all eagerly awaiting the delivery of your school photos.  

SchoolPix are disappointed to advise that despite their best efforts your delivery has been 

delayed.  This year they have experienced technical difficulties and unforeseen circumstances 

that have resulted in being unable to deliver your photos sooner.  

SchoolPix prides themselves on their quality so they can assure you that they will be worth the 

wait when they arrive home.    

If you have any queries please contact their friendly customer service team on 1300 766 055 or 

enquiries@schoolpix.com.au.  They are always ready to assist you in any way they can. 

 



 
Middle School Menu 

           Week 9&10     Week 11 
¶ Pea & lettuce soup    - Curry, lime and lentil soup 

¶ Cabbage dish    - Cumin, coriander and      

¶ Beetroot, spinach and feta salad             potato patties 

¶ Caramel apple pudding    – Orange and Pomegranate  

    Salad 

- Easy Carrot Cake 

 

Senior School Menu 

Week 9&10    Week 11 
¶ Creamy Bok Choy Spaghetti       - Ricotta and pumpkin tortellini 

¶ Herb salad          - Hill’s Hoist Salad 

¶ Chocolate self-saucing pudding       - Yo-yos 

 

 

ENJOY!

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Skatharoudis 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Program Update  15.06.17 

Hi Everyone,  
THIS WEEK AT OSHCLUB:  Was Royal Week  

NEXT WEEK:  IS Design Week  
Next week we will be trying our hands out at designing different things 
 

Summer Week's Activities:  

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday  

 
ACTIVITIES Design a 

Colouring In 

Design A Puppet 
Show Set 

Design your 
clothing or 
accessories 

Create a 
newspaper 

Construct a 
city for your 
car to.. 

 
ACTIVITIES Colour Run Game Show 

Dr Seuss - Cat in 
the Hat Biscuit... 

Newspaper 
races 

Traffic lights 

 
ACTIVITIES Design own 

posters 

Create your own 
puppet 

Design Hats & 
Purses 

Create your own 
TV show 

Design your 
own car  

 

FOLLOWING WEEK:  IS Imagination Week  
For the following week we will be exploring the world using our imaginations  
 

Cooking Week's Activities:  

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday  

 
ACTIVITIES 

TBA Lego Creations Draw an alien Creative Writing  
Imaginations 
Soar With 
Dynamic... 

 
ACTIVITIES 

TBA 
Grab the Lego 
Game 

Alien and Star 
Cookies 

Simon Says  Wii challenge 

 
ACTIVITIES 

TBA Lego Mask 
Paper Plate Alien 
Spaceships 

Word Art 
Create A 
Crossword 
Puzzle 

 

Parent Information  

 

For the curriculum day on Monday the 26th of June, OSHClub will email parents on the 

19th to confirm if we have enough children to run a curriculum day program or not.  

 

If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to call us;  

Or come in, visit our team and see our beautiful program J 

The OSHClub Team. 

 

OSHC program phone: 0423 225 807 
Coordinator: JESSICA 
Assistants: LAUREN, SUMARNI  
OSHClub Head Office: 03 8564 9000  

All families must be enrolled  to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create 

an account onlin e at www.oshclub.com.au  all bookings and cancellations can also be managed 
via your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the 
program.  

OSHClub News 

After School Care Program  
 

http://www.oshclub.com.au/

